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Wicklow town -Rathnew LAP
Following our attending the “Have your say “ planning meeting we would make the
following observations and suggestions to the upcoming LAP:

Housing populations and densities only in areas that have proper infrastructure.
Rathnew has already an overflowing population all trying to access the poor road’s
infrastructure.

The proposed inner relief road will not be fit for purpose as it is intended to cut
through the avenue at Tinnakilly and divert traffic through two housing estates at
both ends to a roundabout and traffic lights at one end and more traffic lights at the
other.
The proposal is to cut the avenue in more that half, remove mature trees and
hedgerows. In other words “butcher this unique feature”.
This avenue is regarded as one of the finest silvan tree lined avenues in the whole
of Ireland.

There were several options originally for this relief road and the most suitable
should have been off exit 18 southbound, exit 17 northbound from the M11 and onto
the L5099 (locally known as the Rocky Road,).
How was this missed? Could it be that a developer agreed to pay for the Tinnakilly
option?

The present developer who has agreed to copay for the RIRR could be asked to
develop the L5099 surely.

Schools are full beyond their original capacity.
New residents are already busing or driving their children to schools and childcare
facilities in Greystones Bray and beyond.

Doctors are not accepting new patients.g
The same with dentists.
Existing patients can expect delays of two weeks or more.

Design standards should should reflect the local housing and designs within the
Rathnew area.
Four story apartment blocks have nothing in common with existing structures.






